Notes from CLIP Meeting, October 17, 2003
Present: Campbell, Lusch, Olson, and by telephone Andresen (then) & Pijanowski (during AM)
1. ERDAS software licenses. Dave said CLIP can/ should use GEO site licenses. We’ll need 2 for the lab and 1 mobile (laptop)

· Jenny will follow up with Jim in GEO
2. AAG meeting CLIP panel: suggest do “loop” of land/ climate. Abstracts due October 21.

3. Uncertainty: Bryan suggests that we establish a March 1, 2004 due date for the “Uncertainty White Paper” since it is in the NSF proposal to finish in first 6 months of project. 

· Bryan, Marianne and Jean Palutikof to prepare White Paper
4. IRGP: Bryan reports that he is preparing a draft of the IRGP progress report and will circulate soon (it was due around Oct 15)

5. Land use/ cover change:

· Expert systems: Jenny to East Africa in spring (Feb/ March) to conduct first “expert systems” dialogues on driving forces and spatial patterns of land use change. She’s working on methodology, will circulate possibilities to cluster. She will also hold initial meetings with policy makers then (and possibly with Shem Migot-Adholla in Nov re how to best do policy implications).
· Bryan sending Jenny good article on using various methods (role playing etc) for climate risk assessment in southern Africa

· Dave and Qi: For those dialogues, Dave/ Qi will prepare LC  (e.g., forest/ non-forest) maps of the wider region for 2 or more time periods so that the participants have a sense of where major LCC has been occurring.

· Urbanization study: possibly hire a student (Annalie Campos?) to conduct a literature review of urbanization spatial and temporal patterns in Africa/ developing countries, driving forces & how DF related to surrogate variables, and relationship of urbanization to surrounding rural areas (agricultural intensification, fuelwood harvesting). 

· Classification problems with global LC’s such as IGPB that we will use, e.g., the 90% wrong classification of “forest/field mosaic” in Uganda according to Sam Mugisha.  The problem might be because much of northern & southern Uganda is covered with anthropogenic savanna created through years of managed burning for pasture, whereas the rainfall would support a more forested natural vegetation (hypothesis of Jenny).  
i. We could improve the LC classification in Uganda using Sam’s 5 site studies & knowledge. Jenny to ask Sam to bring his site shape files to mini-CLIP meeting.

ii. Dave/ Qi: Question of what to do outside of Uganda: combination of IGBP & NDVI (compare vegetation spatial, temporal extent)? 
iii. Ruth/ Cheryl/ Phil: use Biome with soils data to map where LUC may lead to conversion of anthropogenic savanna to crops?

iv. ??

6. NSF supplemental grant to conduct additional research and help fund training of East African students as RA’s (as Fred Semazzi suggested). 

· One idea:  “policy making in an uncertain environment”:  Develop method to portray research results so that they are relevant and useful for national level (developing country?) policy makers when research results may be uncertain or have a long time horizon such as for climate change.  
i. David?: ask Tom Dietz who may be interested in this topic since it deals with risk analysis and may help.  
ii. Jenny: Noberto Fernandez at UNEP may also be interested in the topic from a regional (East Africa) perspective and may help fund meetings (Jenny will try to visit him in Nairobi in Nov.). 
· Second idea: develop approaches/ materials out of the project that would be useful for K-12 education (no budget for this in current NSF project): work with MSU’s college of education since they just received a large NSF grant for science ed., or with the Purdue Univ professor that David met, or with Mike Libby at CMU as part of the Geographical Alliance 
i. Bryan (Purdue prof), 
ii. David (Libby) will inquire re interest 

· Human & animal health/ climate relationships: David reports that Ned Walker has expressed interest in working with us.  David will invite Ned to one of our meetings to discuss (possibly during mini-CLIP or other time that Bryan is at MSU).

7. Students:  Stipends for Fellowship students are higher than the amount that the Graduate School has provided to us, so we will either need to have only 2 fellows, or supplement their costs with other funds.
· Jenny will call Ben Goodwin (potential RA for land use) and suggest he apply for FLAS, which would release some project funds that we could use to supplement Fellowship funds. She’ll also look at his MSU application & talk to Jacob about FLAS.
· Jeff working on Fellowship for Thaddeus

· Marianne for Fellowship for Uncertainty research. David will contact her re stipend amounts etc.
8. Scientific Advisory Committee.  We wrote in proposal that they would attend our first workshop (which they didn’t) and again annual workshop in year 3.  Thinking now is that we will bring them to MSU in January or April 2004 to advise re direction of our early activities. 

· David will check his calendar re dates available

· Jenny:  will call Len Berry re availability in Jan or April

· Question of Paul Deskanker, he has apparently moved to Penn State 

· Bryan (or who?) will contact Ojima

· Question of Lambin, since he is trying to reduce his travel (and would be expensive to bring from Belgium):  replace with Dietz, or with a Climate person?  Comments?

9. Administrative support for project

· David will call a meeting with Marilyn Bria, himself and Jenny to discuss who will do the budgeting, financial reporting, FASTLANE, personnel issues the NSF project—will they be done by Marilyn in GEO or by the new person in the College?

· David submitting UCHIS

10. Climate research associate:
· David will see whether we can already advertise outside of MSU

11. Computer stack:  because of budget problems, MSU may pull out of commitments to projects like for our stack.

· Jeff will put in order for stack as soon as he can (Monday, next week)

12. ILRI sub-contract and activities:
· Jenny will follow up with Phil about ILRI activities, and GIS & people support. Phil is going to Nairobi in Oct , and Jenny in Nov., so can finalize sub-contract.

13. Climate:  Brent went to visit Fred this week at NC State to discuss RCM.

Not discussed but still out there:

· Qi to purchase PC’s for lab

· Follow up with things for May 2004 calibration trip to East Africa: Qi to contact UMD person, Jenny to contact Yanda (ok) 

· Prepare for mini-CLIP: travel ok, need to set agenda etc.

· Project time-line

